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Memorandum of SUPPORT for A Local Law Amending the Onondaga County Charter and Administrative Code regarding the Onondaga County Department of Correction











Background:  Currently the operations of the Onondaga County Justice Center and the Jamesville Correctional Facility are distinctly separate entities, though they are similar in purpose and nature of operations.    In studying all aspects of local government within Onondaga County, the Consensus Commission recommended this consolidation because of the many synergies evident in these operations.  More recently, it was put forth in the County–wide Shared Services Plan in accordance with the New York State County-wide Shared Services Initiative.  





Onondaga County is the only county in New York that has not consolidated its corrections operations.  The dual operations now cooperate with shared administrative tasks, use the same records management system, share human resources, purchasing, food service and correctional health.  Both are involved in routine moving of inmates between facilities.  The differences result from separate union agreements, with Corrections staff having lower compensation than the Sheriffs’.  At present, union rules prevent staff from being assigned to each of the other facilities.  





Although no immediate substantial cost reductions are expected from this change because the staffing levels and number of prisoners will not be reduced; there are efficiencies that will come with increased staffing flexibility, potential overtime reductions and a unified capital plan. 


 


This proposal has been endorsed by Onondaga County Executive Joanie Mahoney and Onondaga County Sheriff Gene Conway.  County Legislator Brian May, chair of the Public Safety Committee, is sponsoring this new law.  





The Issue:  The Onondaga County Legislature is holding a Special Session on Thursday, August 31st to consider this amendment to the Onondaga County Charter, Local Law No. 1-1961, which would consolidate administration of both the Onondaga County Justice Center and the Jamesville Correctional Facility under the supervision of the Onondaga County Sheriff, subject to the results of a county-wide referendum.    This would be accomplished by eliminating the “Department of Correction” and creating a “Corrections Division” under the direction of a new chief deputy in the Onondaga County Sheriff’s office.   


  


Our Position:  CenterState CEO enthusiastically supports this action by the Onondaga County Legislature, urging its passage on August 31st and that it be signed into law by the Onondaga County Executive enabling the November referendum.  Further, CenterState CEO urges its approval by the voters of Onondaga County on Election Day, November 7, 2017.  
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